
March 8, 2024

Greg Elkins
Chief Financial Officer
Mt. Vernon Community School Corporation
1806 W State Road 234
Fortville, IN 46040

Re: Recommendation of Award for the Mt. Vernon Community School Corporation – Middle 
School Parking & Maintenance Project

Dear Mr. Elkins:

AECOM Hunt received one bid for the Mt. Vernon Community School Corporation (MVCSC) – Middle 
School Parking & Maintenance project as designed by Beebe Design, on March 7, 2024, at 1:00 PM 
EST.

On March 8, we held a de-scope meeting with the bidder.  Based on our review of the bid and de-scope 
meeting, we are recommending award of the project to Millennium Contractors, Inc. for the Base Bid 
and all Alternates at the March 25 Board Meeting.  

We request immediate approval to issue a Notice to Proceed to the Contractor so that they can begin 
the submittal process for storm pipe and structures, which have a lead time of several weeks.  A 
summary of the Award recommendation is below.

 Base bid amount: $1,433,000
 Alternate 1 (North section of Shoppell Dr):  $    103,000
 Alternate 2A (Mid section of Shoppell Dr):  $    197,000
 Alternate 2B (Sealcoat west Admin lot):  $       11,100
 Alternate 3 (Replace south Admin lot):  $    385,120
 Alternate 4 (Sealcoat south drive of Middle School): $       14,000
 Alternate 5 (Sealcoat west lot of Middle School):  $       39,000

TOTAL CONTRACT AWARD: $2,182,220

Please advise should you have any comments or questions relative to the above.

Sincerely,

AECOM HUNT

James D. Gulley
Project Executive

CC: Jack Parker, Chris Smedley, Derek Shelton - MVCSC
Eric Howe, Luke Johnson, Justin Wolf, Braden Weddle – AECOM Hunt
Mark Beebe, Larry Carter – Beebe Design
John Bryant, Matt Mason – Veridus 


